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Greetings fellow Legionnaires of Post 112: 
 

I hope everyone is doing well. If you need assis-
tance with anything, please do not hesitate to ask 
for help.   
 

Daylight savings time ended on November 3rd so 
once again it is getting dark sooner than what we 
have been used to.  You can still attend a meeting 
via Zoom, but if you wish to have a ride, let us 
know and we will try to accommodate your desire.   
 

Thank you to the Board of Directors, members, 
SAL and Auxiliary for the assistance keeping the 
Post going throughout the year. I appreciate the 
time and dedication from the 6th District Officers 
and all the efforts our District and Post, Auxiliary, 
and SAL Officers continue to make on behalf of the 
Post family.  I will continue to do the best I can for 
the Good of the Legion and its members as well. 
 

The Flag Retirement project is moving forward and 
we look forward to it’s completion.  Our Boy 
ScoutsBSA Troop is doing an Eagle Scout project 
to complete this.  See the article on Scouting at the 
Post for more information about how we support 
the Scouting program. 
 

We had our Christmas Dinner at the Perkins Res-
taurant on University Blvd on 12/13 and everyone 
had a great time! See the pictures elsewhere in this 
newsletter. 
 

I hope everyone had a Very Merry Christmas. Best 
wishes for the New Year as well.   
 

Talk to other Veterans about our Post and what 
we’re doing to support our Veterans, Children and 
Youth, and the community. The Legion is going 
strong Nationally as well.  Remember : “Anyone 
who has served honorably in the US Armed Forces 
since December 7, 1941 is now eligible to join, in-
cluding Active Duty” so bring them to a meeting 
and check out our awesome Post.  

 

Until next time, take care and God Bless to all. 
For God and Country, Jim Middlekauff 
Commander, Post 112 
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From Ted’s Table—Ted Costello 
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As of this printing of the newsletter, we have 81 (88.67%) paid members for 2025.  Although this fig-
ure is on track for our 100%, the last 20+ members are the most difficult to get to pay their dues.  As 
your First Vice Commander it is my responsibility to do everything possible to get these members to 
pay.  I still need all members to help me in trying to get new younger members into the post.  So I 
am asking each and every member that is capable to invite at least one person to attend a post 
meeting so they can see for themselves just what our small post does.  I appreciate your efforts. 
 
Ted Costello,  
First Vice Commander 

Americanism—Ted Costello 
I came across this Children's Flag Day Poem: 
 
Your Flag and my Flag! 
And, oh, how much it holds - 
Your land and my land - 
Secure within its folds! 
Your heart and my heart 
Beat quicker at the sight 
Sun-kissed and wind-tossed, 
Red and blue and white. 
The one Flag - the  
great flag - the flag for me and you 
Glorified all else beside - the red and white and blue! 
 
Your Flag and my Flag! 
To every star and stripe 
The drums beat as hearts beat 
And fifers shrilly pipe! 
Your flag and my Flag - 
A blessing in the sky 
Your hope and my hope - 
It never hid a lie! 
 



Next year, we would like to able to lay wreaths 
specifically on our past member’s sites. 
 
Boys State interviews are coming. There is an 
article about it elsewhere in the newsletter. We 
will be looking for “judges” to select our four del-
egates and you could help. 
 
Our Sea Cadets are alive and well. They just 
participated in the Cyber Patriot activity in mid-
December.  
 
Our Scout troops are progressing. There have 
been a couple more Eagle Scouts and we pub-
lished some pictures last month.  
 
Memorial Day is also coming, so watch for Post 
activity then, too.  
 
Remember that our meetings are “hybrid” - that 
means that you can come to the Post for the 
meeting, or you can call in or use a computer, 
laptop, tablet or smartphone to join the meeting. 
We have been testing the “big screen” so that 
those at the Post can see everyone that is log-
ging in. If you have a camera on your device, 
we would be able to see you. I am working on a 
way for those online to be able to see more 
than just the Commander during the meeting. 
It’s a work in progress. If you need help with 
logging in, give me a call or send me an email 
and we can test out how to do it before the 
meeting. I don’t need to be at the Post to help 
with your setup so we can do it days in ad-
vance. 
 
Finally, since I am writing this before Christmas, 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all! 
And I truly hope to see you in the New Year! 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 
 
We are starting off the new year with some excit-
ing things going on!  I really hope that you can be 
a part of this new year and the fun that will be 
had.  
 
For openers, the Chaplain has arranged for the 
Four Chaplain’s Ceremony to be held at the First 
Baptist Church of Winter Park. We will be promot-
ing the event through the WEB sites, Facebook 
and word of mouth, We could use your help with 
this! We need you to mention the event to your 
friends and neighbors. We want to have a good 
turnout at the church on February 2nd. Check out 
the Chaplain’s article regarding the event. 
 
We had a FANTASTIC Post Family Holiday Din-
ner at Perkins, this year. We had representation 
from the Post, Auxiliary and Sons! The optional  
“gift exchange” was a lot of FUN! From what I 
heard from the participants, everyone had a good 
time, and we missed those who couldn’t attend. 
We are thinking of moving next year’s Dinner 
closer to midday so that our members who don’t 
like to drive in the dark will be able to participate. 
This will be brought up at a future Post General 
Meeting and we may also run a “poll” on the WEB 
site but more on this later. Remember – This is 
YOUR POST! We try to tailor events to meet the 
needs of the members.  
 
We discovered that there are deceased Post 
members who are buried at Pineywood Cemetery 
by Lake Baldwin. If you know of anyone, please 
let me know. This year, the Post’s contribution to 
Wreaths Across America specified Pineywood 
and three of us went out on the 14th of December 
to help lay wreaths at the veteran’s grave sites. 

Notes From the Adjutant’s Desk 
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and received by the 15th of the month preced-
ing publication. 
 
 

COPY DEADLINES: 
Jan-Feb issue—10December 
Mar-April issue—15February 
May-June issue—15April 
July-August issue—15June 
September-October issue—15August 
November-December issue—15October  
 
 

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at 
321.303.7445 or email necolbert@usa.net 

Would your business like to advertise in our 
Post newsletter? This newsletter, with distribu-
tion via email and USPS to over 200 members 
and organizations, is now accepting advertising 
for our monthly newsletters.  
 

Advertising rates per issue are as follows: 
1/4 page - $ 15.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l) 
1/2 page - $ 25.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l  or  3 3/4"w 
x 9 3/4"l) 
Full page - $ 40.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l) 
 

Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg or 
PDF file and payment MUST be mailed to Post 
112 at PO Box 910, Goldenrod, FL 32733-0910 

 

 



etery located in 
Winter Park near 
the old Navy 
Base and the 

Lake Baldwin 
VA. Nell, Bob, 
and Post Chap-
lain, Billy Dover, 

represented the Win-
ter Park Legion Fami-
ly. After the very 
moving ceremony, 
we assisted by plac-
ing a wreath at Veter-

an graves after saying the Veter-
ans’ name before each wreath 
was placed. 
 

We have lots coming up includ-
ing judging of our Americanism 
essay contest entries and the 
selection of our Girls State dele-
gates coming in February. Check 
your email for more information. 

For our Give Ten to Education 
project, we donated $250.00 to 
an Eastbrook class so that they 
could receive one book each to 
keep every month throughout the 
school year. Below is our adopt-
ed class with their very first book 
for this year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In November, Marge, Debi, and 
Nell shopped for our Eastbrook 

Back-
pack 
project 
and our 
Veterans 
Holiday 
food 
baskets 
that go 

to the Lake Baldwin VA.  

Marge and 
Nell also 
gave out 
small Ameri-
can Flags 
and Poppies 
at East-

brook’s Veteran’s Day program. 
Post Adjutant, Bob, visited with 

the Veterans attending the 
breakfast and the program that 
followed. 

 

After 
the 
Veter-
ans 
Day 
pro-
gram, 
Nell, 
Marge, 

and Bob  
helped un-
load all the 
food for the 
backpacks   
that will go 
out with all 
the non-

perishable food items for a great 
Thanksgiving meal. 
 

In early 
December 
Nell and 
Marge 
helped 
the Post 
with their 
Giving 

Tree shopping after which we 
delivered our three huge Veteran 
Holiday food baskets to the Lake 
Baldwin VA that will be given to 
three Giving Tree families. 
 

Of course we had a great time at 
our Legion Family Holiday party 
with Marge, Nell, Debi, Laurel, 
Ross, Coleen, Victoria, Braelyn, 
and Brynlee. See the pictures on 
pages 13 and 14. 
 

We supported Wreaths Across 
America this year by sponsoring 
six wreaths for Pineywood Cem-

Our House Building Auxiliary—Nell Colbert 
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We welcome all Veteran spous-
es along with the mothers, sis-
ters, grandmothers and grand-
daughters of Veterans who 
would like to actively support 
our military, our youth and our 
community through our commu-
nity service projects. To become 
involved, please call Nell at 
321.303.7445.  
 

Check out our Facebook page 
at: 
https://www.facebook.com/ALA112FL 

or our website at: 
www.AmLegionAux112FL.com  

http://www.AmLegionAux112FL.com


Notes from Our Service Officer 
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to sign in to VA.gov, VA mobile apps, or other 
VA online services with a My HealtheVet user 
ID and password. After September 30, 2025, 
you won’t be able to sign in with a DS Lo-
gon username and password. 
 You’ll have 2 sign-in account options that 
meet modern security standards: 
a Login.gov or ID.me account. You’ll be able to 
use your account to sign in to VA.gov, VA mo-
bile apps, and any other VA online service to 
manage your VA benefits and care.  
You’ll need to use a unique email address and 
set up multifactor authentication for your ac-
count as part of the requirements of 
both Login.gov and ID.me. 
 
Your My HealtheVet health portal isn’t going 
away. You’ll just need to sign in to it with 
a Login.gov or ID.me account. 
  
The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency 
announced 3 identifications and 5 burial up-
dates for service members who have been 
missing and unaccounted for from World War II 
and the Korean War. 

Reminder for VA Secure Sign In:  
VA has issued changes for signing into your 
VA.gov or My HealtheVet accounts. Currently, 
there are four ways to sign in to your VA ac-
counts: LOGIN.GOV, ID.ME, My HealtheVet, 
and DS Logon. Both My HealtheVet and DS Lo-
gon will be discontinued for accessing VA ac-
counts. My HealtheVet sign in will be available 
until Jan. 31, 2025. Veterans, family members, 
caregivers, and survivors with VA accounts are 
encouraged to transition how they sign in to ac-
cess these accounts prior to that date.  
 
We encourage you to create a Login.gov or 
ID.me account now. If you already have one of 
these accounts but haven’t yet used it, start 
now so you have time to get used to it before 
the change. With Login.gov or ID.me, you’ll 
have access to all the same information and 
services you use today. 
 
Here’s what will change for Veterans and bene-
ficiaries like you: 
 After January 31, 2025, you won’t be able 

FOUR CHAPLAIN’S SERVICE 
The Winter Park Memorial Post 112 is  
conducting a Four Chaplain’s service, and we 
are inviting everyone to attend.   
The service is being held at:  
 

First Baptist Church of Winter Park, 
 1021 N. New York Avenue,  
Winter Park Florida 32789. 
The date is February 2, 2025, 2:00 PM.   
 

Our goal is to have a Chaplain from other Posts, Units, and the Department, to assist 
during this ceremony as well as Sea Cadets.  Please attend so that we can honor God 
and the sacrifice of the Four Chaplains.   
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The Chaplain’s Prayers : Billy Dover 
As we begin a NEW Year let us not forget about the ones we lost this past 
year.  Whether it was a family member or a good friend, we must keep going 
on and one day we will also deal with that fate.  We know that Jesus is 
God's grace who came to earth and was explained in Isaiah.  The Old Tes-
tament, explains the New Testament events before they became reality.  In 
other words history was written by the prophet Isaiah before it happened.   
 

Isaiah 9:6-7 To us a child is born to us a son is given, and the govern-
ment shall be upon his shoulder, and his name shall be called Wonder-
ful, Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.  Of the 

increase of his government and of peace, there will be no end.  On the throne of David and 
over his kingdom, to establish it and to uphold it with justice and with righteousness from 
this time forth and forevermore. The zeal of the Lord of host will do this. 
 

Isaiah later states that Jesus is a branch off of King David’s family. He explains that the Spirit of the 
Lord yield the Spirit of wisdom and understanding and knowledge.  Ultimately the Lord is in charge 
and he will guide you by the Holy Spirit in all things.   
 

In Isaiah 11: 1-10 1 Out of the stump of David’s family will grow a shoot, yes a new Branch 
bearing fruit from the old root.  2 And the Spirit of the Lord will rest on him, the Spirit of wis-
dom and understanding, the Spirit of Counsel and might, the Spirit of knowledge and the fear 
of the Lord.  3 He will delight in obeying the Lord, He will not judge by appearance nor make 
a decision based on hearsay. 
 

In this new year let us look back at the history of not only mankind by our personal history and 
where God is leading us.  My prayer is that each of you allow God to lead you into the new year,  
Every day we wake up we need to thank God for another day and always know there is someone 
else worse off than you.  God has kept us alive for a purpose so find out what your Purpose is and 
do it.  It may not be anything else but words of encouragement to someone near you or a family 
member. 
 

Let’s Pray: 
Dear Lord thank you for allowing me to see a new year and allow the Holy Spirit to guide me to com-
plete your purpose for my life.  We now lift those of our members and families who may be dealing 
with health issues including mental issues of loneliness, guilt, or deciding what you would have them 
do.   
 

God, please protect our leaders both Federal and state as well as the leaders of our Post and De-
partment.  Please be with us when we do our Four Chaplain’s ceremony that we may honor you dur-
ing the service. 
 

Protect our service members and first responders as well as their families and keep them safe from 
all harm.  This we ask in the name of the Father, Son and Holy Spirit.  Amen. 
 

If you know someone who is feeling down or depressed let them 
know they can call 988 for help.    



Post 112 GIVING TREE PROJECT 
along with the three traditional 
Auxiliary Holiday Veteran food 

baskets. The staff at the VA 
were very appreciative of our 
donations and both the Legion 
and the Auxiliary have since 
received Thank-You letters 
from the VA for our donations. 
 
 

Every year, our Post Family 
supports the Lake Baldwin VA 
Giving Tree Program by shop-
ping for a Veteran family in 
need of some additional help at 
Christmas time so their family 
can have a few gifts under their 
Christmas tree on Christmas 
morning. 
 

This year, Legion members 
Jim, Bob and Auxiliary mem-
bers  Marge, and Nell shopped 
for a family of four—a Mom and 
Dad and their two older teen-
age daughters. From jeans, 
jackets, and blouses to purses, 
go-go boots, and a stereo, our 
Christmas elves met at Target 
on December 3rd to shop for 
our adopted family. 
 

As usual, the guys shopped for 

the Dad, while the Auxiliary 
members shopped for the Mom 
and their daughters. It was 
soon discovered that Target did 
not have go-go boots, nor did 
they have small stereos in the 
store, so while Bob paid for the 
order, Jim raced to Walmart to 
find what we were missing. 
Success on the stereo but for 
the go-go boots, not so much!  

While we were Giving Tree 
shopping, we also shopped for 
the toys for the 6th District Le-
gion Family toy drive. 

 

We met at the 
Lake Baldwin 
VA to deliver 
our Giving 
Tree donation 

Son’s of the of the Legion: Jim Carten 
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veterans is priceless.  We need 
to give back to them for all that 
they gave to and for us - free-
dom and democracy.  Please 
join me. 

 

For God and Country, 
Commander Jimbo 

Happy New Year!  I hope all 
had restful and joyous holi-
days.  As we dive into 2025, let 
us hit two items with maximum 
effort: 

 
Membership - my personal goal 
is to have our squadron at 
100% before June.  We have 
met all of our membership goals 
so far.  We can all pay our dues 
on line, bring them to the next in
-person meeting, or mail it to the 

Post.  This year’s dues did not 
go up so they are still $20.  We 
do not have to wait until the last 
minute.  Also, reach out to your 
friends and colleagues and see 
if they would like to become 
part of one of our nation's 
greatest patriotic and service 
organizations.  New blood will 
bring new possibilities. 

 
Time is precious for all of us, 
but time spent in-service to our 
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Boys State—Bob Colbert 
We are off and running! We should have at least four candidates from Winter 
Park High School, three candidates from Lake Howell Hight School, three 
candidates from Trinity Prel and one candidate from Bishop Moore High 
School.  
 

The school has the candidate criteria and will send us the names. We will do 
a “pre-interview” ZOOM call with the candidate and a parent to be sure that 
the parent understands what Boys State is and is comfortable with their son 
going to Tallahassee for a week. They also have a chance to ask questions 
about the event and the process at that time. It is important that the parent 
understands what is happening to ensure that the selected delegates are 
able to attend and that there are no family conflicts with the timing. Boys 
State is a non-stop activity from the time that they arrive in Tallahassee until 
they leave.  
 

After the “pre-interview,” we will hold the actual competition at the Post on 
February 22nd. That is when the candidates will be interviewed by members of the Post. We will select 
four delegates and three alternates to actually attend Boys State. The alternates need to complete the 
entire registration just like the delegates as we often have our alternates chosen by the Department of 
Florida American Legion to fill in slots of other Posts that were not able to find delegates. Each Post pays 
in January for the number of delegates that they want to send but often Posts are unable to fill all of their 
slots. That is where the alternates come in.  
 

Once the selections are made, the youth have a list of things that must be done. Permission slips, medi-
cal releases and other “technical” stuff plus the information about each of the delegates must be submit-
ted to Boys State. There are scholarships available to delegates for college and other “perks” that will be 
available. 
 

There is no cost to the delegate or alternate as the American Legion Post that sponsors them has al-
ready paid for them to attend. The delegate or alternat packet will have all of the information as to what 
to bring with you and what to expect. 
 

The next step after completing registration is the Orientation session. This is done on a Saturday morn-
ing and lasts a couple of hours. The delegates from the Orlando metro area all gather to learn more 
about the event as well as when the bus will be picking them up and the time and date of departure. All 
delegates and alternates MUST ATTEND the orientation because this also ensures that their names are 
on the list.  This orientation is usually held in April or May and the date will have been set by the time that 
we make our selection. Then it is off to Tallahassee in June! 
 

The Post does ask that each of our delegates come back to the Post for our August meeting to tell us 
about their experiences. They will be able to meet the Girls State delegates who will also be telling the 
Post and the Auxiliary about their experiences, 
 

We would like to have at least 5 “judges” at the interviews on February 22nd. If you have a couple of 
hours that afternoon, we would appreciate your help. Scoring sheets will be provided and will be tallied 
so that the candidates know who the delegates and alternates are. They will receive their registration 
packets, and you can help make these selections.  
 

Let the Adjutant know if you are available to help us select our delegates and alternates on February 
22nd. If you have any questions, please contact me by phone, text or email. 
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Cure Diabetes License Plate  
Good afternoon, 
 
I hope you are doing well. 
 
I attended Florida Boys State in 2021 and had my bill unanimously passed in the mock House and 
Senate. After 3 years of working with legislators, the bill was signed into Florida law this summer.   
 
 The purpose of my bill is to introduce a Cure Diabetes specialty license plate, with all of the money 
going strictly to cure research for Type 1 diabetes. The money goes to the Diabetes Research Insti-
tute (at the Miller School of Medicine at the University of Miami), the University of Florida Diabetes 
Institute, and Breakthrough T1D (formerly JDRF).  
 
Now, we need 3,000 presale vouchers for the license plate to go into production. They can easily be 
purchased online for $33 by anyone with a vehicle titled in their name in Florida. I attached an image 
of the plate below and a FAQ document containing the link to purchase vouchers (https://county-
taxes.net/fl-escambia/vouchers). 
 
 As a Boys State alum, I would greatly appreciate any help getting this information distributed to as 
many people as possible. Thank you for giving me the confidence to make a difference with this leg-
islation. 
 
Best, 
George Stedronsky IV 
407-463-2444 

https://county-taxes.net/fl-escambia/vouchers
https://county-taxes.net/fl-escambia/vouchers
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ORATORICAL CONTEST—Billy Dover 
Post 112 is conducting an Oratorical Contest on Tuesday, 14JAN25, at 1900 hours.  
 
At this time, we have one person interested, and we have spoken.  
 
My desire is to have as many people present or on a Zoom call during this event. I will have our Ad-
jutant confirm with an email to all members once everything is completed. 

Holiday Party FUN! 
It may have been Friday the Thirteenth, but you couldn’t tell with all the smiling faces, laughter, and 
great conversations going on throughout the room. We gathered at 7pm for our traditional Legion 
Family Holiday party and we were treated to great service by a young man, a former Boys State del-
egate who is working his was through college at Perkins. We had some very young Juniors and SAL 
members along with some prospective Juniors and Auxiliary member who are the family of one of 
our newest Legion members.  
 
Our traditional but optional gift exchange was a hit, as usual. 
 
We missed Commander Middlekauff, who was under the weather. Billy, Bob, and Nell MC’d the din-
ner in Jim’s absence. 
 
It was great to get to know the Legion’s newest members, Jonathan Hester, and his son, also Jona-
than, and the younger Hester’s wife and two young daughters. 
 
The Auxiliary members present also got to also get to know Coleen Warren-Tormey, who has been 
a member since 2023. We look forward to seeing Coleen at our Zoom meetings in the future. 
 
Please enjoy all the pictures from the evening. 

 
 
This is a group shot 
around the table. We 
also had members sit-
ting in some of the 
booths. 
 
Not pictured—our pho-
tographer and newslet-
ter editor, Nell. 



Page 14 

Holiday Party FUN! 

The Auxiliary introduced their Auxiliary Emergency Fund house 
and explained that monies collected are used to support the De-
partment of Florida Emergency and Disaster Funds. Please sup-
port our efforts and drop in your donation whenever you’re at the 
Post. 
 
And in keeping with the Auxiliary tradition of having a birthday 
cake at our Legion meetings in the months when one of the mili-
tary service branches have a birthday, the Auxiliary provided a 
huge birthday cake to celebrate the US Marine Corps and the US 
Space Force. Everyone enjoyed a BIG piece of birthday cake. 
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Happy Birthday to YOU! 
 

 

Happy Birthday to YOU! 
Happy Birthday to you! 
Happy Birthday dear ____. 
Happy Birthday to YOU! 
 
JANUARY 

 

FEBRUARY 

 

 

2 Smith, Rhonda M   

12 Smith, Stephen A  

15 Brasher, Lawrence A  

15 Colbert, Braelyn A  

17 Roberts, Wayne D  

21 Travers, Charles   

25 Colbert, Russell C  

27 Paquin, Joseph E  

3 Kayne, Patti   

6 Flanagan, Donald E  

7 Ackley, Wayne S  

8 Dearden, Miles C  

8 Posada, Eduardo   

9 Brown, Brenda A  

10 Colbert, Robert C  

12 Mercado, Gil A  

12 Warren-Tormey, Coleen   

17 Colbert, Victoria L  

18 Sines, Irvin A  

21 Gagne, Lisa   

23 Colbert, Brynlee S  
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OFFICER’S DIRECTORY 
  

Commander: Jim Middlekauff 
407-977-0521-racenut478@aol.com 
 

Vice Commander: Ted Costello 
352-394-7719 -tcostello18@cfl.rr.com 
 

Adjutant: Bob Colbert 
407-619-9611-bcolbert@usa.net 
  

Finance Officer: Bob Colbert 
407-619-9611-bcolbert@usa.net 
  

Chaplain: Billy Dover 
407-383-9455-bgdjr@hotmail.com  
  

Sgt. At Arms: Ron Gagne 
407-657-7569 -RonGagne@embarqmail.com 
  

Historian: Larry Middour 
407-671-2509 -ltmiddour@embarqmail.com 
 

Newsletter Editor: Nell Colbert  
321.303.7445 -necolbert@usa.net   

CALENDAR 

 Please see our website for additional 
dates and more detailed info about each 

event. 

Jan Event 

6 SAL Meeting - 7PM - ZOOM 

14 
Post General Meeting - 7 PM - Post & 
ZOOM 

21 Auxiliary Unit Meeting - 7 PM - ZOOM 
  

Feb  

3 SAL Meeting - 7 PM - Post & ZOOM 

11 
Post General Meeting - 7 PM - Post & 
ZOOM 

18 Auxiliary Unit Meeting - 7 PM - ZOOM 

22 Boys State Delegate Selection - 2 PM 

23 Girls State Delegate Selection - 2 PM 
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